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Ref. U-11011/04/2020-MEC          Dated: 30-12-2020 
 

NOTICE 

Urgent Attention Colleges Participating in UG 
Counselling 2020: 

As you are aware that the Mop Up Round of UG Counselling 2020 got over on 29th 
December, 2020 and the Revised Schedule of Stray Vacancy Round for MBBS/ 
BDS Seats has also been uploaded, MCC of DGHS is publishing the List of seats 
remaining vacant after Mop Up Round of UG Counselling 2020. In this regard, 
colleges may note the following points for necessary action at their end. 

1. The Institutes participating in the Stray Vacancy Round of UG Counselling 
are directed to verify their number of seats category wise, to be published for 
Stray Vacancy Round. In case of any discrepancy in the number or category 
of seats, MCC should be informed immediately or not later than 05:00 PM of 
1st Jan, 2020 failing which the matrix will be treated as ‘FINAL’ and 
displayed on MCC website in public domain. The information regarding any 
discrepancy can be sent on Email Id: mccundergraduate@gmail.com 
 

2. Resignation taken by the college in offline mode, if any, may be informed to 
MCC with valid reasons on the above mentioned Email Id failing which 
MCC will not be held liable for any adverse situation. 
 

3. Colleges are directed to allot the seats in the same category as published in 
the list of vacant seats. Only after exhaustion of students in a particular 
category can the seats be converted as per the following algorithm. 
 

S.No. CONVERSION CATEGORY CATEGORY CONVERTED TO 
1. ST (PwD) ST 

2. SC (PwD) SC 
3. UR(PwD) UR 
4. OBC (PwD) OBC 
5. ST SC 
6. SC UR 



 

 

4. In case of non availability of candidates against NRI Seats, the same can be 
converted to Management Quota while taking admission on intramcc portal 
during Stray Vacancy Round. However, the fee charged for converted NRI 
seats should be the same as applicable for Management seats. 
 

5. Please note that for admission to NRI seat the candidate should be taken from 
the list published by MCC in earlier rounds on MCC website. The nationality 
of candidate should not be converted from Indian to NRI at college level. 
 

6. The category wise number of seats available at the institute should be widely 
advertised well in advance on the institute website. The guidelines for Stray 
Vacancy Round should also be published on institute website for the 
information/ knowledge and benefit of the candidates so that candidates can 
make arrangements for their travel and fee well in advance. 
 

7. The allotments/ admission should be made strictly in terms of merit and in a 
transparent manner. 
 

8. All the admissions should be taken in online mode on intramcc portal. Result 
of Stray Vacancy Round should also be displayed permanently on college 
notice board/ website. 
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